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 tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ  

 

After more than 6 years as the Principal of Lightning 

Ridge Central School it is time to leave the role to                  

Mr Richard Finter who will continue making our great 

school even greater.   

A couple of things that I have tried to reinforce through my time here is 

that attendance at school is vital to your future. 

 Learning today will affect you and your family for ever!  

Throughout each year our school staff organises over 1000 events for 

your children to gain educational or social benefit. These range from 

sporting, cultural, academic, careers and well-being activities. These 

have to fit into the same curriculum that every school in New South 

Wales is required to teach and our staff does incredibly well.                              

This is why: Every Day Counts. 

As much as we would like to participate in every opportunity that comes 

along there is so little time and so much planning that goes into every 

school event that we started putting together our 2019 school calendar in 

August last year. We mandate for our staff that any event must be ap-

proved a minimum of 2 weeks prior to the event. Most staff put their 

events into the calendar months ahead.  

When we get a request from an outside organisation to run an event at 

the School,  the 1st thing we do is check our calendar and if it does not fit 

in with any already booked activities we must say no. If an event is 

booked and a couple of days out the organisation wants to change the 

date or cancel, this causes huge problems. The same is true for changes 

in our curriculum, staff development, teaching programs and                 

resources. These activities are determined early in the year and staff    

follow those programs throughout the year. If an organisation would like        

students to vary their class work it must fit in with the New South Wales 

curriculum and it has to fit in with the existing teacher programs with 

some modification. 

 

Mid-Term Break Term 1 

2019 

Fri 1st Mar - Mon 4th Mar 

2018 School Newsletter now available online,  

check out our website on www.lightningr -c.schools.nsw.edu.au  

First Day Back 2019 

Wed 6th Feb 2019 

K-6 Opal  Pool Party 

Fri 14th Dec 

Last Day of School   

Wed 19th Dec 

Secondary PBL Rewards   

Excursion 

Mon 17th Dec 

School Swimming Carnival 

Fri 15th Feb 2019 

Long Distance Swimming 

Carnival 

Mon 11th Feb 2019 

Christmas Holidays  

 

Dates to Remember  
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tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜŘΦΦ 

We always do our best to accommodate every useful activity but our school is so complex we 

simply cannot operate at short notice if your event is important, please contact us well in advance 

so that we can  participate. 

Ridge Kids Can Do Anything 

Over the last 6 years I have seen our Ridge kids do amazing things, far beyond even what they 

thought was possible. This is because our students are willing to put in effort are always          

successful. This success comes from their own abilities, creativeness, and resilience and also the 

support that comes from home, our community and the dedicated teachers and support staff who 

work with them every day. 

Congratulations Angus Hallett  

I would like to congratulate Angus Hallett. As well as being a hard-working and dedicated student, 

an excellent sportsman, a school leader and an entrepreneur, Angus managed to fit in time to 

make an outstanding Design and Technology project for his HSC. 

This does not seem so surprisingly because across New South Wales about 4000 students   

completed Design and Technology for the HSC, what is surprising is that Angus is 1 of 20               

students to have his project selected to be displayed as part of the Shape 2018 exhibition at the 

Powerhouse Museum of Applied Arts and Sciences, Sydney. 

Shape 2018 is an exhibition of a selection of outstanding Major Projects developed by HSC     

Design and Technology, Industrial Technology and Textiles and Design students.                                  

The exhibition will be at the Powerhouse Museum from 22 February to 5 May 2019.    

If you have the opportunity to visit Sydney between February and May please drop into the    

Powerhouse Museum and look at the superb quality of Angusôs work. It will fit in nicely with the 

best 20 or so projects selected from all schools in New South Wales. 

It just goes to prove yet again Ridge Kids Can Do Anything! 

! {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ CŀǊŜǿŜƭƭ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ {ǘŀũ ƭŜŀǾƛƴƎ ƛƴ нлму 

Farewell to our Teaching and support staff who are leaving this year, Ms Rebecca Francis,             

Mr Blake Allen, Mr Malcolm Nelson, Mr Barry Hyland, Ms Maricar Mittasch, Ms Katie Thompson, 

Ms Alana Osborn and Ms Debra Arnold. We thank each of you for your hard work and dedication 

whilst you have been at Lightning Ridge Central School and we wish you luck at your next 

School.                                                                                                                                                       

A special farewell to Mrs Barbara Adamthwaite and of course Mr Kerry Adamthwaite who will be 

beginning a new adventure away from teaching. Thank you for your caring nature, dedication to 

our students, (if ever you drove past school on the weekend you would always see one of the 

Adamthwaiteôs cars at school) innovative thinking and letôs give it ago attitude!  Mr Adamthwaite 

arrived at Lightning Ridge Central School when discipline was at an all time low, he has quickly 

turned our school around so that students can get on with their learning. We wish them both the 

best of luck in their future endeavours, where ever it may take them.            



5ŜǇǳǘȅ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ   

 

During the next two weeks students will continue their learning in classes up 

until Wednesday 19th  December. There are some road trips planned for those 

students who have reached OPAL, for students who arrive on time and in    

uniform there have been some rewards and more are planned for the final 

weeks. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Once again those student who have received only positive incidents in millennium will be invited 

to a special Deputyôs lunch, this is to reward those studentôs following our PBL values of                    

Respect, Responsibility and Pride. 

Laptops are continued to be used in classes, the LEXIA reading program has been especially 

beneficial to our students. In just a short time we have recorded some amazing improvements in 

our students reading ability. LEXIA can be accessed at home if you have internet access it would 

be wonderful if parents encouraged their children to use LEXIA during the school holidays. 

Good luck to our Year 12 students who are waiting for their HSC results to arrive. These         

students have completed their school journey and we wish you all the best in your next journey 

where ever that may take you.  

To our 2019 Year 7 students who are about to embark on their next journey we welcome you to 

Secondary Education and look forward to you all developing into young adults just as our Year 

12 students have during the last 6 years 

Each of our students are moving forward into the next year group which will bring along new 

challenges and journeys. 

Next year the staff and students at LRCS will begin a new journey with Mr John Flemming        

using his explicit instruction programs to further support improving students academic results. 

 



Penny Fahey Teacher-Librarian 

[ƛōǊŀǊȅ wŜǇƻǊǘ 
The last Reading Challenge party will be held next week. We always have some 

new kids who hand in their sheets and then the same good ones who challenge 

themselves each term.  Daniel and Luke Piper, who will be leaving us this year 

always hand in their sheets and usually with multiple sheets. I wish them well 

with their new school and know they will find the library there and enjoy it. 

I love when kids say clever things when using their language. I was delighted to 

share my love of language recently with both staff and students after having an article published 

in the Sydney Morning Herald newspaper  in column 8 recently. I have copied it below for your 

entertainment! 

The dust storms have forced Penny Fahey of Lightning Ridge to invent a new word for the 

type of weather they have been experiencing at Lightning Ridge. ñThe air is so full of dust 

it calss for a new word. It is both dust and it is gusting, and it is definitely disgustingðso 

it is dustgusting.ò 

Reports have been finalised, the Library Awards recipients chosen and  even some 2019 events 

planned. I am sometimes annoyingly organised. Iôd like some of our students to be a bit better 

organised and return their library books before the end of the year..or pay for them if they have 

lost them. When students have overdue books they cannot  borrow and this year we have a few 

students who have not been able to borrow as they had books outstanding from last year. Not 

good enough! It is these students who have problems with literacy. There are also students 

whose literacy has improved as they are keen readers and I thank parents for supporting and  

encouraging their children. I am happy to suggest books  for your children for Christmas gifts if 

you need some suggestions. I often annoy parents when they are picking up their kids with                

suggestions anyway, but if you would like to call in and see me I delight in suggesting the right 

book for the right child. 

We purchased some new furniture for the library. I love my new reading chair and  the chairs for 

the students are very comfortable and brighten up the library too.  

Week 5 

Early Stage 1                                  ES1J  

Samuel Caley (Book:  Brave Dave)   

Stage 1                                    Claudia 

Bogdan S1Y (Book:  Rose Meets Mr Win-

tergarten)   

Stage 2                                     Tristan 

Morris S2F (Canteen Voucher)  

Stage 3                                      S3B  

Nate Bamford (Canteen Voucher) 

Week 6 

Early Stage 1                                         

Luke Piper ES1J (Canteen Voucher). 

Stage 1                                               

Ginibi Walker-Torrens S1B                    

(Book: Dog Man Lord of the Fleas)  

Stage 2                                              

Riley Schellnegger S20                       

(Book: Shutting the Chooks In)    

Stage 3                                                

Rianna Havehoek S3N                    

(Canteen Voucher) 



Primary Student of the week  

Term 4 Week 7  

Nicholas Newton S3B  

Secondary Student of the week  

Term 4 Week 7  

Ainsley Barron Yr 12  

 

Nicholas is a respectful and hardworking student who is a terrific role 

model to his peers. When he completes his work early, he often offers 

support tostudents who are finding the task difficult. Nicholas regularly 

compliments and encourages others and this leads to him being highly 

 

Primary Student of the week  

Term 4 Week 8  

Evey Allen S3N  

 

 

Evey is a conscientious student who always gives her best in all that she 

attempts. She has proven to be a wonderful role model to other students in 

the class and will offer assistance to her peers when needed. Evey has 

displayed excellent communication skills when working in groups and is to 

be commended for this. Thank you and well done, Evey! 

Ainsley has been a diligent student in class. She applies herself consistently 

and gives 100% effort to the task at hand. She uses her independent study 

periods productively and is a self motivated, independent worker. Ainsley 

follows our PBL goals and wears her school uniform.                                                   

Congratulations Ainsley!                   


